CITRUS HEIGHTS WATER DISTRICT

NOTICE INVITING PROPOSALS
Tenant Improvements

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that proposals will be received until 5:00 p.m., Thursday, October 5, 2023 via email to Rebecca Scott at rscott@chwd.org for the furnishing to the Citrus Heights Water District (“District”) of Design-Build services for Tenant Improvements.

Interested parties may obtain copies of the above captioned Request for Proposals (“RFP”) by emailing Rebecca at rscott@chwd.org.
The award of this contract is subject to available budget adequate to carry out the provisions of the proposed agreement including the identified scope of services. The District reserves the right to reject any or all proposals determined not to be in the best interest of the District.

Pursuant to Labor Code Section 1773, the District has obtained the prevailing rate of per diem wages and the prevailing wage rates for holiday and overtime work applicable in Sacramento County from the Director of the Department of Industrial Relations for each craft, classification, or type of worker needed to execute the scope of services.  A copy of these prevailing wage rates may be obtained via the internet at: www.dir.ca.gov/dlsr/.  In addition, a copy of the prevailing rate of per diem wages is available at the District’s offices and shall be made available to interested parties upon request.  It shall be mandatory upon the Proposer to whom the contract is awarded, and upon any subcontractors, to comply with all applicable Labor Code provisions, which include but are not limited to the payment of not less than the said specified prevailing wage rates to all workers employed by them in the execution of the contract, contractor registration, certified payroll records, employment of apprentices, hours of labor and debarment of contractors and subcontractors. 
